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“Live life to the full” John 10:10

Soul’s Work is Invisible
Ribbons of grace grow in me
streaming freely amidst my

waking & sleeping
Radiance & mystery mingle,

maturing & softening my heart &
spirit

Soul’s work is invisible
germinating jeweled faithfulness

and nimble newness
Few words capture

the texture
of transformation

So how can I tell you
of it’s gift-

of it’s light-
of it’s beauty-

Seedlings emerge from
darkness I do not see or know

Miracle and
wonder and

goodness resound!

L I V E  L I F E  T O  T H E  F U L L ”  J O H N  1 0 : 1 0

Our next newsletter will be published
on Friday, Feb 23rd.
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Dear families, parishioners, and friends,
 It has been a joy to reconnect with our students and
families and hear about the many and varied holiday

adventures!  I am very pleased to report that during the
first week, our students have been demonstrating the

school expectations and values in the classroom as well as
in the yard and it has been wonderful to see them looking
healthy, rested, and ready to embrace a new school year.
After two years of construction, we are now experiencing
the benefits of the work and certainly feel blessed to have
such a beautiful environment in which to learn together.
You may have noticed the Resilience Project sign on our
front fence. Following on from our communications last

year our staff have done the training and are ready to start
this thorough and effective social/emotional development

program. 

Message from the Principal School Improvement Plan 
Our staff meet on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons after

school to continue with professional development and
school improvement planning. Each year we collaborate on

an Annual Action Plan which is in line with our School
Improvement goals. Following our review process last year
we have set the following goals. We will keep you updated!

Our Strategic Intent:
During this school improvement cycle, St Ambrose Primary

School, Woodend will focus on building a strong
performance and development culture that gives voice and

agency to students, staff, and families, enabling them to
make connections between the Catholic faith and traditions

and everyday life.

Welcome to our New
Families

The research is clear; the more positive emotion you
experience, the more resilient you will be. For that reason
the engaging lessons focus on three key pillars proven to

cultivate positive emotion; Gratitude, Empathy, and
Mindfulness. Key to happiness are gratitude, empathy,

and mindfulness. Please read Erin Brass’s page carefully
as we may need to hear from you and to support the

learning you need to be informed.  

Our Fete Committee is working hard to organise an
enjoyable fete for our community. Please look out for the

Operoo going out today and respond if you can help in
any way.

Planning is currently underway for this year’s Catholic
Education Week, beginning 10th March. The 2024 theme,

‘In the light of Christ’, is drawn from the Melbourne
Archdiocese Catholic Schools (MACS) strategic plan,

MACS 2030: Forming Lives to Enrich the World. The week
is an opportunity for all Catholic schools in the

Archdiocese of Melbourne to celebrate their Catholic
identity, and the pivotal role they play within their local

community.

We are delighted to welcome the following new families
into our school community: Davey, Ehrenberg, James,
Kennedy, Kirwan, Lawlor, McCarthy, Morgan, Nanbu,

Nyathi, Rankin, Rowe, Sharpe, Taylor, Wieking & Willis.

https://www.macs.vic.edu.au/News-Events/Catholic-Education-Week.aspx
https://www.macs.vic.edu.au/News-Events/Catholic-Education-Week.aspx
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In the interests of our children’s health needs please read
the information later in this newsletter about birthday

food and treats. It is our school policy that treats are not
provided at school. Thank you for your understanding and

co-operation.

Birthday & Food Treats

 
 So that we keep our playground secure we ask that you
shut the gates when you have dropped off your children.
We will be having two additional gates installed near the
senior playground as well as near the bike stands in the
coming weeks. By closing these securely our younger

children are less inclined to go offsite.

Classroom Information sessions

The Ranges Music Network is excited to be back making
music with all of our creative individuals in Term 1!  

We have an exciting new program replacing our group
lesson format -- called Launchpad! It is a hybrid of

individual and ensemble learning that will launch your
musicians into the world of 'speaking' and sharing in the

language of music. We're all very excited for what
opportunities it will bring.  

For younger musicians just getting started our play-
based Discovery Club is a fun way to try a bit of Guitars,

Keyboards, Drums, Voices, and more to explore and
develop our musical vocabulary. Foundation musicians

can join in the fun from Term 2.

To get started please reach out via email to
shaun@rangesmusic.net or text 0449922425. You can

learn more at https://rangesmusic.net.

Thanks as always for your support. If you have any
questions just drop me a line here.

See you soon
Shaun Evans

PFA

Music Lessons

For your further information click on this link to view
our Anaphylactic-Shock-Management Policy. As part of
our health education our children learn about why we
can’t share food at school. Food allergies is one of the

reasons which you could also talk with your child about.

Anaphylaxis

School Uniform
Your children are looking very smart in their uniforms. Our
uniform policy can be accessed via this link Uniform Policy
& Dress Code All of our students are expected to wear the
full school uniform. This includes plain navy socks. Sports

socks with logos are not part of our school uniform. 

Year Six Rugby Tops
The students collaborated on their class name for the year
which is” Year Six legends” and their tops also display our
PBL four expectations which they will lead in our school.
The Year 6 class may wear the rugby top throughout the
year on any day. All students now have their sports shirt

and they may wear this on sports days in terms 1-3 and on
any day in term 4. 

We thank Lisa & Adam Johnstone, who supplied the rugby
tops and Buffalo Sports who supplied the shirts. The

students are very happy with them!

Playground Markings
Our children will find fresh and inviting games marked onto

the asphalt on Wednesday morning.
We hope that they enjoy these new play options.

We ask that you stay off the back of school asphalt areas
after school on Tuesday 13th Feb as these areas will be

being painted.

Playground Security: 
Please shut the gates

If you are keen to join our Parents and Friends Association
we would love to hear from you! Please email your interest

to me on:
principal@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au

The primary function of the PFA is to plan some
fundraising as well as social opportunities to connect as a

community. 

 
 Classroom Information Sessions will be offered on after

school on Feb 27th and Feb 29th.
It will allow further opportunities to learn more about how

your children’s teachers support your child in their
learning, classroom routines, and expectations.  We

encourage you to attend the sessions relevant to you. We
hope that you will gain further clarity and insight into how

we can work together to support your child's growth. 

mailto:shaun@rangesmusic.net
https://rangesmusic.net/
http://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/Anaphylactic-Shock-Management.pdf%20
https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Uniform-Policy-Dress-Code.pdf
https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Uniform-Policy-Dress-Code.pdf
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School Bell Times

Healthy Snacks & Nude Food
As your child’s first recess time will be at 10.55am, it is essential that
they come to school having eaten a healthy and nutritional breakfast
that will keep them energised through the morning. The same is said

for their morning break and lunch meals that should provide your
child with a healthy nutritional meal to see them through the day.
Your child may also have a raw food snack at 10.00 am if they are

hungry. We encourage nude food to lessen our ecological footprint.
It is great to see so many children using lunch boxes with

compartments or waxed cloth which minimises the need for plastic
wrapping. Please note that the junior school children will have 10-15
minutes to eat before they go outside for their recess and lunchtime

play break and the senior students will have ten minutes.

The above poster is being
professionally printed so that we

can display one in each classroom.
This will make our behaviour

expectations visible to students and
teachers. Your children may be

keeping you informed about their
progress with positive behaviours
for learning. Our school has taken

this approach to explicitly guide our
community in how we behave
together and treat each other. 
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Staffing 2024
We feel blessed to be part of a

professional and dynamic team! We
are committed to working together
to provide the best education that

we can for your children.

Infection Control

In consideration of our school community, we ask that you abide by the recommendations set out by the
government and keep your children at home if they are unwell. If you are living with a Covid positive

person we ask that you wear a mask when on the school grounds.
Thank you.

Please click on the link below for the Exclusion requirement table

https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion-table

Meeting Place

The meeting place symbol pictured
below will be painted in the middle
of the seating in the sanctuary to

signify a meeting place and yarning
circle area for our students. 

https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion-table
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During term one and term four, we ask that our children apply sunscreen before they come to school. Each class also
has a supply of sunscreen which is reapplied before going out to lunch. Children need also to wear their St Ambrose

sunhat when outdoors. Your child may also bring their own sunscreen from home if you prefer a particular brand or if
your child has skin allergies. You can access our SunSmart policy via this link - SunSmart Policy

Bushfire Procedures for the Bushfire Season
 St. Ambrose Parish School is listed on the 2023‐24 BARR and will be required to close on days with a fire danger rating

listed as Catastrophic. 
The following information will help us plan and prepare our school to support the safety of staff, students, and the wider

community. 
Assessing bushfire and grassfire risk Schools and early childhood education services are categorised based on their risk

of bushfire and grassfire in line with the Victorian Education Facility Bushfire Risk Methodology and review this
classification annually. To inform this classification, we have used the Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Research

Organisation (CSIRO) analysis informed by the Bushfire Management Overlay, Victorian Fire Risk Register, and terrain
and fuel type exposure. 

Our school is rated as CAT 3. This means that St. Ambrose Parish School: 

Must close on days forecast as ‘Catastrophic’ by the Bureau of Meteorology within our designated fire district.
Australian Fire Danger Rating System In September 2022, Australia introduced a new fire danger forecasting system,

the Australian Fire Danger Rating System (AFDRS). A nationally consistent system will more accurately predict fire
danger and produce clear, simple messages for communities. Victoria has been using a 6‐tier system for fire danger
ratings, from ‘Low’ or ‘Moderate’ to ‘Code Red’. The AFDRS have replaced the Victorian system this year and uses 4

tiers of fire danger, from ‘Moderate’ to ‘Catastrophic’. 

What can parents do? 

Make sure we have your current contact details, including your mobile phone numbers. Keep in touch with us by
reading our newsletters, by checking our website https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/

and by talking to your child’s teacher or any other member of the teaching staff. 

If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and your family’s bushfire survival plan. 
You can access more information about school closures on the Catholic Education Commission of Victoria Ltd (CECV)

website. For up-to-date information on this year’s fire season, visit the CFA website or call the 24-hour Victorian
Bushfires Information Line on 1800 240 667. 

Be Sun smart: Apply Sunscreen

http://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/St-Ambrose-SunSmart-Policy.pdf
https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/%20
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        Bronwyn Phillips 

          Principal

 2024 Parent Buddy
Program

Introducing our 2024
Student Leaders

We congratulate the following students who have a
formal leadership role in 2024. They will receive their

badges at the Ash Wednesday Mass on Wednesday,
February, 14th. The mass will begin at 9.30 am and the

staff commissioning and student leadership badgers will
be given out after the mass. 

You are all welcome.

Newsletter
Our next newsletter will be published on Friday,

February 23rd.

Thank you to all the families that offered to be a part of
the New Parent Buddy Program for 2024. Given the

amount of preps starting with us that are from existing
St Ambrose families, we had more offers of support than

we needed. The amount of offers just highlights the
beautiful and supportive community that St Ambrose is.

Our chosen supportive families have been allocated their
new families, and have already connected over the

summer break. 

Vegetable Garden
We are seeking your help to clean up our vegetable

garden raised beds in preparation for future planting. If
you can help us weed them out please email me. Any
amount of time will help and it can be done over the

weekend out of hours if you prefer. 
We aim to resume garden club & and garden-based

learning opportunities as part of our social/emotional
and inquiry learning programs soon. We will keep you

informed.  THANKYOU!

“Human life is an exchange of glances:
someone who by looking at us, steals a first

smile. Thus, we who smile freely at those
who are locked up in sadness, open a way

out for them: an exchange of glances, looking
people in the eye will open the doors of

hearts.” Pope Francis.

Literacy Testing
Thank you for bringing your children in for their formal

pre-testing in Literacy. Our teachers found great benefit
in having this uninterrupted time to gain an accurate
measure of where to start the year with your child in

terms of their Literacy learning and they also valued this
1-1 time to build on their rapport with each of their
students for 2024. We hope that your children also
enjoyed this opportunity to spend time with their

teacher and ease into the New School Year.

Canteen & Subway
Lunches

You may resume ordering a Friday lunch for your
children from Subway. We are unable to open the
canteen on Wednesdays yet as we are calling for

volunteers to assist in running the canteen. The current
canteen helpers need additional assistance to make the
canteen sustainable. An Operoo will be sent out at the

end of next week about this. 
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2024 Term Dates

2024 School Fees
Family fee: $2,030.00 per family
Student Levy: $665.00 per student
Gr 3/4 camp $ 260.00
Gr 5/6 camp $ 500.00
Swimming Levy $30.00

There is an increase of $60 in the family fee and
 $40 in the curriculum fee. This is a 3.9% increase which is within the recommended 5% increase.

Thank you for your efforts to keep your payment of fees up to date. This greatly assists us to meet our costs, update resources,
and to continue to deliver quality programs for your children. 

Note all outstanding fees for 2023 should now be paid unless a payment plan has been negotiated. 

Concessional School Fees for Eligible Students
Students of eligible families are entitled to concessional school fees.
See Karen at the office to find out more about concessional fees.



1 January     Lachie G, Redmond O
4 January    Scarlett M
5 January    Jacques B
7 January    Harriet F
10 January  Rose B, Neave K
12 January   Lachie E, Jock R
15 January    Leo H, Hayden L, Lucas T
16 January   Patrick F, Baz R, Mack R
17 January   Caysen E-S
19 January   Tess J
20 January   Sophie V
21 January    Leon G
23 January   Billie H
24 January   Oli J, Lucy S
27 January   Amari B
28 January   Bailey P
30 January   Emrys G
31 January    Isabelle A, Ryder M
2 February   Lachie M
4 February   Teddy M
5 February   Ava H, Joseph O, Agatha W
7 February   Henry B, Varli F
9 February   Rupert F
15 February  Scarlett AG, Leah W
17 February  Nick G
20 February  Everly B

Student News
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C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s  t o  L o z  &  K i t s o  o n  t h e
a r r i v a l  o f

 b a b y  M o t s e ,  b o r n  D e c e m b e r  1 8  2 0 2 3 ,  

M o t s e  i s  t h e i r  t h i r d  c h i l d  a n d  l i t t l e
b r o t h e r  t o  

M o s a k o  a n d  L e b o k o .  

“ M o t s e  i s  a d o r e d  d e a r l y  a n d  
t h e  a d j u s t m e n t  a t  h o m e  h a s  b e e n

f a n t a s t i c . ”  
L o z
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P r e p  K  h a v e  m a d e  a  f a b u l o u s  s t a r t  t o  t h e i r  f i r s t  y e a r  o f  s c h o o l  a t  S t  A m b r o s e !
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